
EWAB Meeting Minutes, River Bend Municipal Building, 51 Shoreline Drive 

Monday, May 2, 2022 

Meeting was Called to order at 7:00pm by Jim Stevens 

In Attendance: 

Jon Hall 
Jim Stevens 
Paige Ackiss 
Karl Lichty 
Mary Holihan 
Ray Jaklitsch 
Patty Leonard 
 
Councilman Brian Leonard 
 
Minutes from the March 7, 2022 meeting were unanimously approved on a motion from Paige Ackiss 
and seconded by Patty Leonard. 
 
COUNCIL REPORT: 
 
Councilman Leonard reminded the committee that a Budget meeting with discussion regarding the 
Advisoy Boards would be held Tuesday, May 3, 2022 at 4pm.  The following week will be a budget 
workshop at 2:30pm and the regular work session of the Council on Thursday at 5pm. 
 
A proposal was received by the Town for the Davis property to be rezoned to allow 300 houses to be 
built by the developer. 
 
The Town will be re-establishing the 4th of July Parade and Picnic this year that had been cancelled due 
to COVID. 
 
The Volunteer Picnic is being held Saturday, May 14, 2022 at 11 AM outside by the Municipal Bldg. 
 
The Town has applied for a 5 million dollar grant to upgrade the Water/Sewer Plant but the estimated 
cost is around 9 million.  Any new builds must be connected to town sewer and water. 
 
There was a grant applied for to put in a road as a second ingress/egress but it was determined that 
anyone developing the Northwest Quadrant would be responsible to put another road in. 
 
New Ordinances are in place.  Discussion of moving the room and just meeting quarterly was discussed.  
 
Old Business was called for.  There was none 
 
New Business: 
 
Chairman reminded everyone of the volunteer picnic on the 14th of May and asked folks to put their 
name down if they were going. 



Motion to suspend the meetings for July, August and September was made by Patty Leonard, seconded 
by Jon Hall.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
The next meeting will be June 6th, 2022, small conference room in the Municipal Building at 7pm. 
 
There was a discussion of the proliferation of alligator weed in the canals. Jim reported that the Town 
has taken care of it the last time it started to be a problem. 
 
Volunteer Hours: 
 
Patty Leonard  - 4 hours 
Brian Leonard  - 4 hours 
Karl Lichty – 1 hour 
Jon Hall     -  1 Hour 
Jim Stevens – 1 hour 
Ray Jaklitsch – 1 hour 
Paige Ackiss – 1 hour 
 
Next Meeting reminder, June 6th 2022, at 7pm in the small conference room of the Municipal Bldg. 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Patty Leonard, seconded by Karl Lichty, motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Patty Leonard                                                                                             Jim Stevens 
 
 


